	Date: 
	01/11/11

	Time:
	7:30 pm

	Meeting Purpose:
	Foxfire Homeowner’s Meeting

	Attendees:
	Bill Cox

Al Philips

Judy and Deon Allen
	Kelly Delk

Norm Pinard
	David & Louise Stevenson

Patricia Pote

Diana Austin


Meeting Minutes:

Welcome and Introductions

· At 7:35 pm Kelly Delk, President, opened the meeting and welcomed and thanked all for their attendance. 

· Two of four board members were in attendance.  

· Kelly Delk – President

· Louise Stevenson-Secretary

Meeting Agenda
· Welcome and Introductions

· Review of 2010 budget as of 12/31/10

· 2011 Proposed Budget Vote

· Activities in the Neighborhood

· Open Discussion

Review of 2010 budget 

	Category
	Budgeted
	To Date
	Remaining Budget
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Lawn Maintenance
	 $10,775.00 
	 $10,280.00 
	495.00 
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Water Company
	 $     400.00 
	 $     344.72 
	55.28 
	
	
	
	
	
	

	IPL
	 $  4,250.00 
	 $  3,610.61 
	639.39 
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Insurance
	 $     725.00 
	 $     685.00 
	40.00 
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Board Expense
	 $     650.00 
	 $     719.49 
	(69.49)
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Signage
	 $     250.00 
	 $           -   
	250.00 
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Lawyer/Business Entity
	 $     325.00 
	 $     719.14 
	(394.14)
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Maintenance
	 $  1,500.00 
	 $  1,020.25 
	479.75 
	
	
	

	Irrigation
	 $  1,100.00 
	 $     902.50 
	197.50 
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Pond Treatment
	 $  2,150.00 
	 $  1,472.25 
	677.75 
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Snow Removal
	 $  2,800.00 
	 $  3,952.50 
	(1,152.50)
	
	
	
	

	Marion County Sewer Mgt
	 $ 100.00     
	 $      83.03 
	16.97 
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Total
	 $25,025.00 
	    $23,789.49 
	1,235.51 
	
	
	
	
	
	


· Kelly went over the Treasurer’s Report and explained the expenses.  She talked about the small carryover amount we have from 2010.  Dues had to be increased because the amount we collect from each homeowner does not total the budgeted amount.  Prior to this board, there were a few years where the dues had not been increased and any surplus we had, has been depleted.  Our yearly budget is roughly $25,000 and after collecting dues from each owner, we are roughly $5,000 below budget.  It was explained that since we are a bare bones budget, our current snow removal company tries to clear the roads after the majority of the snow (if over 3 inches) has fallen to help save money.  By doing this, our snow removal company doesn’t log as many hours.  Last year we were able to save a little money because when we had over 6 inches of snowfall, the city subcontracts snow plows and they came to our subdivision and cleared some of the snow prior to our snow removal company coming.

· Kelly informed the residents that we would like to hire a CPA to audit the books, a good idea whenever there is a change in the treasurer, but because of the extremely tight budget we have not done so yet.

· Kelly informed the residents that we have changed lawyers due to the new hourly rate they were starting to charge.
· Kelly informed the residents we have been successful in collecting several past due amounts from all past due owners except one amount as our collections agency is unable to locate the owner.  
2011 Proposed Budget
	Category
	Budget

	Lawn Maintenance
	 $10,870.00 

	Water Company
	 $     600.00 

	Indianapolis Power & Light
	 $  4,200.00 

	Insurance
	 $     725.00 

	Board Expense
	 $     650.00 

	Irrigation
	 $  1,100.00 

	Marion County Sewer Mgt
	 $     100.00 

	Pond Treatment
	 $  2,150.00 

	Snow Removal
	 $  2,800.00 

	Lawyer Fees/Business Entity
	 $     325.00 

	Maintenance 
	 $  1,500.00 

	Total
	 $25,020.00 


· The 2011 budget was voted on and approved by the residents present at the meeting.
Additional Discussion Items –

· With the thefts we have had within the neighborhood, a discussion was started for everyone to be diligent in looking out for each other and each other’s property.  Don’t leave items in plain sight in vehicles, lock vehicles and leave outside lights on.  That is the cheapest form of security one can have.  If anything looks suspicious, call the police.
· A discussion was started by a resident about the cards that were sent out asking for resident’s votes on raising the dues.  According to people who spoke to, he said that if someone did not vote, it should be counted as a no not a yes vote.  Kelly explained that the HOA’s previous lawyer advised the board how to send the postcards and that we took their lead on that.
· Residents asked how many foreclosed homes we still had and how many rentals.  We have 3 foreclosed homes and 4 rentals.

· A resident asked what the ropes and stakes around the pond were for because she lives in a home next to it and has had as many as 117 geese in her yard at one time. Kelly explained that the stakes and ropes on the ponds are a goose distraction.  After much research by our groundskeeper, geese will land and gather where they can walk up.  If they land on the water and can’t walk up to the banks or feel threatened and can’t get to the water quickly, they will eventually go somewhere else.  They will see the stakes and ropes as permanent barriers.  Tweaking of the ropes will continue to be done with regards to the heights to deter the geese as best as possible.
· The attendees discussed the large doghouse in the yard of one of the residents.  Kelly told the attendees it has been discussed with the resident and siding matching the home is to be placed on the doghouse.

· The garage sale date was chosen.  It will be 06/11/11.
· A resident asked if we could get the names of residents who do odd jobs or have businesses that do specific jobs for residents to be able to call when needed.  Example, someone needs a room painted or needs help mowing their yard.  Follow up to this request….An email was sent to all residents asking for their information and no one returned an email with their information for posting.
· Residents wanted to know who put up the holiday lights as she enjoyed them immensely.  A special thank you to Al Philips and Dave Stevenson was given for volunteering their time to put up the decorations and they did a great job.  Also thanked residents who donated money that helped pay for the decorations that were put up at the entrances.
Kelly thanked all who came out to this year’s winter meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:37.  
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